
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF FLORIDA 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
 
 
 

CLOSING OF UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT, 
SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF FLORIDA [MIAMI, FORT 

LAUDERDALE, AND WEST PALM BEACH DIVISIONS] 
DUE TO HURRICANE DORIAN 

 

In accordance with this Court’s Administrative Order 07-9, which adopts 
U.S. District Court’s Administrative Order 2007-44 “In Re: Emergency 
Closure of Courthouse” in the event of hazardous weather conditions that 
cause the local public schools within a particular county to close, the 
federal bankruptcy courthouse within that county will also close. 

 
Since the public schools in Miami-Dade, Broward and Palm Beach 
Counties will be closed on Tuesday, September 3, 2019, due to Hurricane 
Dorian, ALL federal court facilities of the United States Bankruptcy Court 
located in Miami, Broward and Palm Beach Counties will be CLOSED on 
Tuesday, September 3, 2019. 

 

The public is advised to continue to check the court’s website at 
www.flsb.uscourts.gov and listen to all local news broadcasts for 
information on the status of federal court operations based on the 
reopening of the public schools in each division of the court. 
 
Additionally, the Office of the United States Trustee has CANCELED and 
rescheduled ALL Section 341 Meetings of Creditors that were originally 
scheduled on Tuesday, September 3, 2019 and Wednesday, September 
4, 2019. 
 
 
 
(09/1/19) 

https://www.flsb.uscourts.gov/sites/flsb/files/documents/general-orders/AO_2007-09_Adoption_of_Policy_Regarding_Emergency_Closure_of_Courthouses_in_the_Event_of_Hazardous_Weather_Conditions.pdf
http://www.flsb.uscourts.gov/

